
City of Newdale
P.O. Box 70
Newdale, ID 83436
208-458-4068


June 6, 2024

City Council Meeting 8:00 pm

Present: Shayne Hansen, Raymonda Furness, Bret Leavitt, Kevin VanWagner, Susan Lott, Gregg Adams, Dave Thompson
The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Kevin VanWagner.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to accept the minutes for May 2, 2024, Council meeting. Kevin VanWagner seconded. All voted affirmative.

Kevin VanWagner made a motion to pay the bills submitted to pay for May 2024, Brett Leavitt seconded, all voted affirmative.

Dal Schwendiman reported that the pipe coming from the control box at the sewer pond had frozen. He replaced the pipe and the UV tubes. Dal also reported that he had A-1 repair come to fix the VFD on the Highway 33 well it will now reset itself. He has set a new fire hydrant on Lent Avenue by the baseball diamond.

Dave Thompson gave the Council an update on the fiber optic grant money. We will have to conduct a speed test at as many homes as we can in the near future. Dave will send us the info that we need.

Mountain West Water Works has contacted Susan Lott about being our operator for the sewer system.

Susan Lott spoke with the Council about the proposed water curtailment. It has been asked if we could get new basketball hoops at the city park. It was proposed that we pay Addie Grover $12.00 per hour for cleaning. Raymonda Furness made a motion to pay her $12.00, Brett Leavitt seconded. All voted affirmative. 

Shayne Hansen wanted to bring to everyone’s attention that we have lots in town that are starting to look trashy and asked for suggestions on how we might get them cleaned up. The Council discussed city beautification and getting the rights-of-way clear.

Raymonda Furness spoke about the Fundraiser and Community Picnic for Monday June 10, 2024, at 6:30 pm. The City will furnish the hot dogs and drinks and we will ask people to bring potluck.


Brett Leavitt asked if we could get electronic speed signs for both ends of town on Highway 33. Dave Thompson spoke of grants that we might apply for.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to adjourn, Brett Leavitt seconded. All voted affirmative. The meeting adjourned at 10:04 pm.
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~ 2 ~

